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VOTE SHEET 

JUNE 12, 2001 

RE: 
relief for the 3 0 5 / 7 8 6  area code - Dade County and Monroe County/Keys 
Region. 

DOCKET NO. 990455-TL - Request for review of proposed numbering plan 

DOCKET NO. 990457-TI, - Request for review of proposed numbering plan relief 
for the 954 area code. 

ISSUE 1: Should the Commission establish implementation dates for the 954 
NPA? 
PRIMARY RECOMMENDATION: Yes. Staff recommends Option 2 which establishes 
implementation dates for the 954 NPA by initiating permissive 7- or 10- 
digit dialing in the 954 NPA, and concurrent mandatory 10-digit dialing in 
the new 754 NPA o v e r l a y  immediately after receiving a Federal Communication 
Commission (FCC) temporary waiver of 47 C.F.R. 52.19(c) (3) (ii). The 
Commission should a l s o  approve the filing of a petition to the FCC for a 
temporary waiver of 47 C.F.R. 52.19fc) (3) (ii) in the 954 NPA (Attachment A 
of s t a f f ' s  May 31, 2001 memorandum). However, if t h e  FCC fails to act on 
the Florida Public Service Commission's (PSC) petition by October 1, 2001, 
the alternative recommendation should be initiated. 
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VGi'E SHEET 
JUNE 12, 2001 
DOCKET NO. 990455-TL - Request f o r  review of proposed numbering plan 
relief f o r  the 305/786 area code - Dade County and Monroe County /Keys  
Region. 
DOCKET NO. 990457-TL - Request for review of proposed numbering plan relief 
for the 954 area code. 

(Continued from previous page) 

ALTERNATIVE RECOMMENDATION: No. In lieu of establishing implementation 
dates f o r  the 954 NPA at this time, staff recommends a modification of 
Option 1, changing the EAS dialing patterns of calls made from the 954 NPA 
into the 561 NPA from 7-digit to l+l0-digit dialing to eliminate the code 
conflicts between these NPAs and provide needed numbering resources to 
carriers and customers immediately. Staff also recommends that the EAS 
permissive and mandatory l+lO-digit dialing in the 954 NPA should begin 60 
days and 120 days ,  respectively, after the issuance of the Commission's 
o r d e r .  In addition, staff recommends that BellSouth provide carriers 
notice of the dialing change at least 30 days prior to the permissive 
dialing date to allow sufficient time to educate their customers and make 
any necessary network changes. 

DENIED 
ISSUE 2: Should the Commission establish implementation dates for the 
3 0 5 / 7 8 6  NPAs? 
RECOMMENDATION: Yes. Staff recommends that the Commission establish the 
permissive dialing period for 7- or 10-digit l o c a l  dialing beginning on 
August I, 2001, with the mandatory 10-digit dialing period beginning on 
February  3, 2002.  

DEFERRED 

ISSUE 3: Should these dockets be closed? 
RECOMMENDATION: No. S t a f f  recommends that these dockets  s h o u l d  remain open 
pending the implementation of rate center consolidation and number pooling 
in t h e  Keys, as well the implementation of overlay relief plans in the 
305/786 and 954 N P A s .  

PPROVED 


